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July 2023 
 

                 Newsletter 19 – 7.7.23 
 

SECTION 1: SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS! 
 

SCHOOL VALUES 
As you know, our school values are love and determination, based on the Bible passage: Be courageous; be 
strong. Do everything in love (1 Corinthians 16:13-14). The following children have been nominated by 
staff and/or peers for showing these values in school. Well done everyone! 
 
 Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 
Demonstrating 
Love 

Molly 
Mariem 

John 
Lyla 

Isaac 
Eva 

George 
Jacob D 

Evie 
Lauren 

Kiran 
Mustafa 

Demonstrating 
Determination 

Annabelle 
Lucia 

Dipti 
Amaya 

Hadin 
George F 

Lucas 
Evelyn 

Bobby 
Victory 

Wasan 
Edward 

Charlotte 
 
TIMES TABLE ROCKSTARS 
As you know, by the end of Year 4 children are expected to know all their multiplication 
tables up to 12 x 12 and Year 4 children undertake their statutory Multiplication Tables 
Check in the summer term. 
 
The following children have either earned a new TTRS title or engaged highly with TTRS over the last 
fortnight. Well done everyone! 
 Children Need to Learn New Rock Stars, Heroes and 

Legends in this class  
Highest engagement 
this fortnight 

Year 1 x 2, x 10 Henry Henry, Thanuja, Isaac 
Year 2 x 2, x 5, x 10 (and 

corresponding division facts) 
Percy, Lucas Theo, Percy. Joshua 

Year 3 x 2, x 5, x 10, x 3, x 4, x 8 
(and corresponding division 
facts) 

Aleeza, Huwariya, Abdul Isaac, Emma, Alfie 

Year 4 All tables to 12 x 12 (and 
corresponding division facts) 

Avie, Joshua, Nancy Thaddeus, Zoe, Edward 

 
Current rank of ARFS among nearby schools 19 Mean studio speed (seconds per question) 4.19 
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HANDWRITER OF THE WEEK  
We are having a real drive in school to improve handwriting, presentation of work and 
spelling. Each week, class teachers will choose someone who has worked hard to improve 
their presentation or who consistently demonstrates exemplary standards of presentation. 
Well done and thank you to the following children: 
 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 
Ruby Sienna Abigail Karlo Avie 
Musa Joshua Harry Emilia Zoe 

 
WORKING TOGETHER TO IMPROVE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

 Good attendance at school is essential for children to get the most out of their school experience, 
including their attainment, wellbeing and wider life chances.  

 Nurseries and First Schools play a vital role in embedding good attendance habits. 
 Even at First School, children with the highest attainment have higher rates of attendance 

compared to those with the lowest attainment.  
 National data shows us that children not meeting the expected standard in reading, writing and 

maths had an overall absence rate of 4.7% (so overall attendance was 95.3%). 
 The overall absence rate of children not meeting the expected standard was higher than among 

those meeting the higher standard (4.7% compared to 2.7%).  
 For the most vulnerable pupils, regular attendance is also an important protective factor and the 

best opportunity for needs to be identified and support provided.  
 Research has shown there are clear links between regular absence from school and harm for 

children (90% of young offenders have been persistently absent as young children) and serious 
violence (83% of knife possession offenders had been persistently absent for at least one year).  

 
Improving school attendance is everyone’s business. Please support us in promoting the benefits of good 
attendance with your child, not only for their education, but also to support their wellbeing and future life 
chances. Thank you.  

 
WEEKLY ATTENDANCE  

 Whole School 
Attendance 
(excluding Nursery) 

Highest class 
attendance! 

Second place Third place 

Wb 26.6.23 91% Year 1 (96%) Nursery (95.7%) Year 2 (95.3%) 
Wb 3.7.23 96% Reception (99%) Year 2 (98.5%) Year 1 (98%) 

Our school target for attendance is 97%.  
 

Please let Mrs Coates know, via ParentMail, if your child will be absent by 9:00am 
at the latest. Thank you.  
 
If your child is not in school when the register closes at 9.15am (even if this is for a 
medical or dental appointment), they are marked as absent for the whole morning 
session. Therefore, we would encourage parents to make medical appointments 

outside school time, wherever possible please. Thank you.  
 
If you are experiencing any difficulties and need support with your child’s attendance, please contact school 
as soon as possible. Mr Tolan can visit you at home or meet you in school to offer support and advice. 
 
We will now be taking appropriate legal action for children who are deemed 
persistent absentees (under 90% attendance). Please see the attendance policy on 
our school website for further information.  
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ATTENDANCE REWARDS 
A reminder that, each week, the class with the highest attendance earns an 
extra playtime and individuals with 100% attendance will have their names 
added to a weekly hot chocolate draw.  

 
MINUTES MISSED 
During the last fortnight, 255 (4 hours 15 mins) minutes of learning time have been 
missed in school due to lateness. Please try to arrive on time at school, between 
8:35am – 8:45am. Thank you. 
 
PUPIL ABSENCES 
 Whole School  

absence 
(excluding Nursery) 

Absence caused by 
holidays 

Other absences 

Wb 26.6.23 9% 2% 7% 
Wb 3.7.23 4% 2% 2% 

 
SECTION 2: SOCIAL ACTION 

 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 
School Council have begun thinking about what they would like to 
achieve next year.  
 
WASTE WARRIORS 

This week, our Waste Warriors have had another successful audit week. After each lunchtime, 
they have weighed our food waste. Watch this space to see the results and to see if we have 
made an impact.  
 

GREEN TEAM 
Green Team had another successful litter picking session on Monday. They liaised with the 
Newcastle City Council groundsmen about our grounds developments this week too.  
 

SECTION 3: SCHOOL NEWS! 
 
STAFFING UPDATE 
Staffing plans for September are as follows: 

 
Mrs Watkins, who has been supporting Mrs Francis in Nursery this term, will be working between Nursery – 
Year 2 covering teachers statutory planning, preparation and assessment time each week. 
 

 Class Teacher Support Staff 
Nursery Mrs Francis Mr Brown  
Reception Miss Willett (will be Mrs Egdell in 

September) 
Mrs Armstrong 

Year 1 Miss Bowers Mrs Palmer, Miss Brown, Mrs Hannaby 
Year 2 Mrs Crozier Mrs Jones, Mrs Hannaby 
Year 3 Mrs Ravel & Miss Kelly Mrs Norman, Miss Halliday, Miss Wakefield 
Year 4 Mrs Singh Miss Wakefield 
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Meet the teacher meetings have been really well attended this year. Thank you to everyone who came 
along! PowerPoints have been sent home via ParentMail for those who were unable to attend. Class 
teachers will send further information regarding curriculum and specific routines in September.  

 
Miss Nattress is “spreading her wings” and moving on to pastures new as a teacher at 
Cramlington Village First School and Miss Witherspoon has secured a teaching post at 
Shanklea Primary School. We are delighted for them both and know you will join us in 
wishing them every success.  

 
We also say goodbye to several temporary supply staff who have supported us whilst we were recruiting. 
We are really grateful for their support this year but are very relieved to have appointed to the majority of 
support roles in school now. Thank you for your ongoing patience and understanding.  
 
CHURCH LINKS  
All Saints’ are hosting a Leavers’ Party for children across several schools within Gosforth. 
This will be held straight after the musical concert, next Tuesday afternoon.    
 
As our Year 4 children will already be at All Saints’ for the concert that afternoon, we can 
leave children there if parents/carers have completed the form on ParentMail. The permission forms that 
were previously sent home, can be returned directly to Rev’d Miriam Jones or we can pass them on to her.  
 

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP 
Over the last couple of weeks, we have been thinking about each of the Fruits of the Spirit and 
how we can show these through our actions. The children have been amazing at living out 
each “fruit” and class teachers have been handing out stickers as they see these in action. Well 
done everyone! 
 
NURSERY & RECEPTION PLACES 
Reception is filling fast but we do still have a couple of places remaining for 
September 2023 if you know anyone with a child who has just turned 4. 
Places can be applied for at https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-
learning-and-childcare/apply-school-place/applying-reception-places#New 

 
Nursery also has space for 15 and 30 hour places in September. Please contact Mrs Coates for further 
information.  
 
CLASS VISITS & VISITORS 
Year 3 had a fantastic time camping at school with Mr H last week. They enjoyed 
activities such as clay crafts, archery, campfire, silent disco and a water fight. Please 
see Twitter for pictures! 
 

SPORTS DAYS 
Year 1 and Year 2 Sports Days are planned to take place next week. Please keep 
your fingers crossed for sunshine! Children need to come to school in their school 
PE kits please.  

 
TAPESTRY 
From September 2023, only children in Nursery and Reception will have Tapestry accounts. 
E-books will continue to be sent home, for children on phonics books, via Oxford Owls.  
 
 
 
 

https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/apply-school-place/applying-reception-places#New
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/apply-school-place/applying-reception-places#New
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MUSICAL CONCERT 
On Tuesday 11th July, Years 1 – 4 will be taking part in our summer music concert at 
All Saints’ Church. The children will be performing the music they have learned this 
year both in lessons and during extra-curricular clubs. The concert will begin at 1:45pm 
and we would love it if you could join us to celebrate in the music and hard work the 
children have put in this year! 
 
SHAUN ON THE TYNE 

Children are invited to take part in the Shaun on the Tyne Art Trail. Please see info 
attached along with a sponsorship form for anyone who would like to take part.  
 
FINAL DAY - Friday 21st July 
Children in Nursery – Year 4 are invited to bring a toy to school for the day on the 
final day of term. Please ensure this is not a sentimental or valuable toy, it should 
not be too noisy, have small parts or be an electronic device. Board games, card 
games or activities that children can play together are ideal. Please ensure all parts 
are clearly labelled. Thank you. 
 
On Friday 21st July, all children taking school meals will be provided with a picnic lunch which we hope to 
eat together on the field as a whole school picnic. Please indicate on the ParentMail form whether you 
would like Miss Cooper to provide a picnic lunch for your child.  
 
After the Leavers’ Service, on the final morning, it is traditional for Year 4 children to have their shirt 
signed by their friends at ARFS. Please could Year 4 parents/carers indicate on the ParentMail form if you 
are happy for your child to have their shirt signed. Please provide them with a clearly named sharpie (or 
similar) on the day.  
 
If it is a dry day, the gates will not be locked after school until 4:30pm. This will give children and families 
an opportunity to say goodbye to our Year 4 friends after the end of the school day rather than rushing 
off. Children must be accompanied by a parent or carer if they are remaining on site. Please feel free to 
bring a picnic and rug! 
 
AUTUMN 1 LUNCHTIME CLUBS 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*Football Club is open to all children in Years 3 and 4 to train together; however, Lee Sterry will select specific children to take part in competitions as they occur. Children should wear uniform for 
school and bring football kit to change into at lunchtime please. Children selected to take part in competitions will need shin pads and football boots. 

 
WRAPAROUND BOOKINGS 
From September 2023, bookings for Wrap Around Care will be managed by Child Care Bookings 
for Schools. This will make managing and making bookings far easier for parents and carers. You 
can still pay using either a debit/credit card or using childcare vouchers. 

Club Day (may change due 

to staff commitments) 
For children in Run by 

Choir  Wednesday Y1 – Y4  Miss Bowers 
Library Champions Thursday Y3 & Y4 Mrs Crozier 
Y3 & 4 Football Club* Thursday Y3 & Y4 Lee Sterry 
Y1 & 2 Football Club Friday Y1 & Y2 Lee Sterry 
Green Team Monday Selected children 

Year 1 – Year 4 
Mr Hunter 

Nursery Buddies  Thursday Year 1 – Year 4 Mrs Francis 
Colouring Club Tuesday Year 1 and Year 2 Miss Willett 
Construction Club Wednesday Years 1 - 4 Mrs Ravel 
Glockenspiel Club Friday Years 1 - 4 Miss Kelly 
Rounders Club Friday  Years 1 - 4 Mrs Singh 
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The URL to access the booking system is https://archbishop-runcie.cbfs.uk/  
Contact email address: archbishopruncie@childcarebookingsforschools.co.uk  
Contact phone number: 01444 523335 
 

PTFA 
Please see the poster below with details of the Summer Social on Friday 14th July. Please 
see info attached regarding raffle tickets (which are in book bags tonight).  
 
PARKING 

Last week, a member of Nexus staff was involved in a road traffic accident as they cycled 
into work. Nexus have requested that all users of Christion Road are considerate of their 
surroundings and, as a school, we continue to promote positive messages around road safety.  
 

Additionally, a child from our school was involved in a very near miss last week and users of the Residents 
Association building have also raised concerns about traffic around the school. Please park legally and 
courteously and ensure you are not blocking drives or garages, please do not park on footpaths or double 
yellow lines as this puts our children in danger. Thank you.  
 
ASDA remain happy for parents and carers to use their carpark and walk from there.  
 
SAFEGUARDING 
Mrs Massey and Mrs Francis are our school’s Designated Safeguarding Leaders (DSL). If you have concerns 
about a child, please contact one of us. If it is an emergency and a child is in immediate danger, please call 
the police. Members of the public can also report concerns to Children’s Social Care directly. If you have a 
concern about a child please contact one of the following:  
 

 Initial Response Service – 0191 277 2500 
 Northumbria Police – 101 (in an emergency always dial 999) 
 NSPCC Helpline – 0808 800 5000 

 
There is also a secure online referral form available for you to explain your 
concern, if you are a member of the public. https://nccportal.newcastle.gov.uk/forms/referral/public  
 
For more information, you can read our Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy on our school website.  
 
With my very best wishes, 

Kate Massey 

Headteacher 

https://archbishop-runcie.cbfs.uk/
https://nccportal.newcastle.gov.uk/forms/referral/public
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Be courageous; be strong.  

Do everything in love.  
1 Corinthians 16:13-14 
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DIARY DATES 
New dates are in red, for your information 
Tuesday 11th 
July 

Eat Smart project conclusion 9:00am Parents and carers welcome to attend 
Years 1 – 4 ARFS Summer 
Music Concert at All Saints’ 

1:30pm More info to follow 

All Saints’ Leavers event 3:30pm More info to follow from All Saints’ 
Tuesday 11th & 
Wednesday 12th 
July 

Drop-in parents evening (in 
case parents have questions 
about their child’s report). 

3:30-5:00pm No appointment needed 

Wednesday 12th 
July 

Year 2 Sports Day 2:00pm Gates will be open from 1:50pm-2:00pm. 
Children should wear school PE kit please.  

Thursday 13th 
July 

Year 1 Sports Day 2:00pm Gates will be open from 1:50pm-2:00pm. 
Children should wear school PE kit please.  

Year 4 visit to Vindolanda & 
Roman Army Museum 

All day Please see ParentMail 

Friday 14th July Deadline for wraparound 
bookings for Autumn 1 

 Please book via ParentMail  

Reception visit to Discovery 
Museum  

 ParentMail to follow 

Year 3 visit to Great North 
(Hancock) Museum 

 More info to follow 

Year 4 Cricket Competition 9:30-11:30 Selected children only  
Nursery visit to Gosforth 
Library 

pm Half of class only (no permission required) 

School Council Meeting 2:45pm  
PTFA Summer Fair After School See info from PTFA 

Friday 14th July 
& Saturday 15th 
July 

St Nicholas’ Beer Festival 11:00am-
11:00pm 

For more info please contact 07788202252 

17-21st July Year 3 swimming lessons 
each day this week 

 More info to follow 

Thursday 20th 
July 

Attendance reward for class 
with highest attendance 

  

Friday 21st July Year 4 Leavers’ Service  9:00am Parents and carers of Year 4 welcome to 
attend. 

Whole School Picnic 12:00 Please order via ParentMail 
Toy Day (Nursery – Year 4)   
School field open until 
4:30pm 

3:30-4:30pm  

School closes for summer   
September 2023 
Monday 4th Sept 
2023 

Staff training day    

Monday 11th 
September 

Reception Reading 
Workshop 

5:00pm Please book a place via ParentMail 

Year 4 Forest School pm  
Tuesday 12th 
September  

Year 1 Reading Workshop 5:00pm Please book a place via ParentMail 

Monday 18th 
September  

Year 3 Forest School pm  

Tuesday 19th 
September 

Online Safety Meeting for 
parents 

5:30-6:30pm  

Monday 25th 
September  

Year 2 Forest School pm  
Drop in parents evening 
(pastoral) 

  

Thursday 28th 
September  

Year 3 and 4 Harvest 
Festival 

9:00pm  
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 Years 1 and Year 2 Harvest 
Festival 

2:45pm  

Friday 29th 
September  

Grandparents’ Worship 10:10am Grandparents invited to attend 

October 2023 
Monday 2nd 
October  

Year 1 Forest School pm  

Monday 9th 
October 

Reception Forest School pm  

Tuesday 10th 
October 

Years 1 – 4 Face Your Fears 
Day 

 More info to follow 

Monday 16th 
October 

Nursery Forest School pm  

Friday 20th 
October 

Show Racism the Red Card  Children invited to wear red 

Monday 23rd 
October 

Year 4 Forest School pm  

Thursday 26th 
October 

Class attendance reward pm  

Friday 
27th October 
2023 
 

Staff training day    

30.10.23 - 
3.11.23 

October half term   

November 2023 
Monday 6th 
November 

Year 3 Forest School pm  

Friday 10th 
November 

Year 4 Remembrance 
worship 

9:00am  

Monday 13th 
November 

Odd Socks Day  Antibullying Week. Children in Years 1 - 4 
will take part in workshops 

Antibullying Parent 
Workshop 

5:30-6:30pm  

Tuesday 14th 
November & 
Wed 15th 
November 

Parent Teacher 
Consultations  

 More info to follow 

Friday 17th 
November 

Children in Need  Children invited to wear something spotty to 
school.  

Monday 20th 
November 

Year 1 Forest School pm  

Monday 27th 
November 

Advent Worship led by Year 
3 

9:00am Parents and carers welcome to attend 

Reception Forest School pm  
December 2023 
Friday 1st 
December 

Children invited to wear 
something festive to school 

  

Monday 4th 
December 

Nursery Forest School   

Friday 8th 
December 

Children invited to wear 
something festive to school  

  

Tuesday 12th 
December 

Year 3 visit to Durham 
University 

  

Wednesday 13th 
December 

Nursery & Rec Nativity 9:30am  
Year 1 & 2 Nativity 1:30pm  
Year 3 & 4 Nativity 5:00pm  
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Thursday 14th 
December 

Year 3 & 4 Nativity 9:30am  
Nursery & Rec Nativity 1:30pm  
Year 1 & 2 Nativity 5:00pm  

Friday 15th 
December 

Year 1 & 2 Nativity 9:30am  
Year 3 & 4 Nativity 1:30pm  

Tuesday 19th 
December 

Year 1 & 2 Christmas Crafts 
 

pm  

Year 3 & 4 Christmas Party pm  
Wednesday 20th 
December  

Year 3 & Year 4 Tyne 
Theatre 

10:00am  

Year 1 & 2 Christmas Party pm  
Thursday 21st 
December 

Year 1 & Year 2 Tyne 
Theatre 

10:00am  

Year 3 & 4 Christmas Crafts 
 

pm  

Nursery & Reception 
Christmas Party 

pm  

Class attendance reward   
Friday 22nd 
December 

Year 1 – 4 Carol Service at 
St Nicholas’  

1:30pm  

22.12.23 – 
5.1.24 

Christmas Holiday   

February 2024 
19.2.24 – 
23.2.24 

February Half Term   

March 2024 
Tuesday 19th 
March 

Year 3 visit to Cragside   

Wednesday 20th 
March 

Year 2 visit to Newcastle 
Castle 

  

Tuesday 26th 
March 

Year 1 visit to St Mary’s 
Lighthouse 

  

29.3.24 – 
12.4.24 

Easter Holiday   

May 2024 
27.5.24 – 
31.5.24 

May Half Term   

Thursday 16th 
May 

Year 4 Residential at 
Dukeshouse Wood 

  

June 2024 
Monday 3rd June 
2024 

Staff training day    

July 2024 
Tuesday 2nd July Year 2 visit to Grace Darling 

Museum 
  

22.7.24 – 
30.8.24 

Summer Holidays   

Tuesday 3rd 
September 2024 

School re-opens to children   

 

Be courageous; be strong.  

Do everything in love.  
1 Corinthians 16:13-14 
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